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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 

Update on Staffing 

Further to our previous information regarding the staff structure for the next academic year, I am 

delighted to tell you that there will be three senior lead teachers replacing the position of Deputy Head.  

These will be Ms Jane Leaver, Mrs Kathryn Churchill, and Mrs Jo Ejiogu.  They will all be taking over 

elements of the Deputy role to ensure that our school continues to thrive and give our children the best 

experience of primary education. 

 

Headteacher   Mr Jon Hart 

Senior Leadership Team Ms Jane Leaver, Mrs Kathryn Churchill, Mrs Jo Ejiogu 

 

Class Year Groups Teacher Teaching Assistant(s) 
Tiddlers/Minnows 
 

Nursery/Reception Ms A King Ms D Fricker 
Mrs L Mooney 

Sticklebacks 1/2  Mrs J Ejiogu Mrs M Clayton 

Seahorses 2/3 Mrs C Blake 
Mrs Z Rowe 

Mr T Moseley 
Mrs S Palmer 

Stingrays 3/4  Mr C Harris 
Ms J Leaver 

Mrs H Sharp 

Sharks 5/6 Mrs K Churchill 
Ms J Leaver 

Mrs K Weaver 

 

Class Swop Day 

Thursday was an exciting day for all children as they moved up to the “new” class they will be in for the 

next academic year.  There was initially some trepidation felt by a few but, since a lot of the day was 

spent on the field doing different activities for sports week, everyone soon settled in, made friends with 

others, and had a successful day. 
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Sports Week 

It has been fantastic to see the great success of this year’s sports week.  We 

continue to be passionate about providing children with opportunities to 

try out alternative sports and healthy activities.   

 

The mobile cave provided a 

fantastic day for Reception 

children right up to Year 6. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday the Stingrays spent the morning in the outdoor area learning 

about climate change through lots of hands-on forest school activities.  

They made diagrams out of natural materials to explain the problem, and 

clay animals and habitats to understand how it affects the natural world.  

They also made wind turbines to show one of the sustainable solutions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The martial arts instructor 

provided great entertainment, as 

well as imparting his skills and knowledge about this 

popular sport. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

The team building exercises with 

the Premier coaches proved both 

interesting and exciting and 

taught the children about the 

importance of teamwork in sport. 

Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the 

orienteering exercise. 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday’s yoga 

sessions proved to be 

very popular and it 

was amazing to see 

how flexible the 

children were!  Even 

the littlies managed to 

perform all the yoga 

moves with ease. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Child of the Week” 

Well done to the following children who have received certificates this week : 

 

Minnows    Connie L 

Sticklebacks    Chloe D-A and Hugo W     

Seahorses    Mya G and Rowan L 

Stingrays    No certificates  

Sharks     William L and Blossom Mc 

 

 

 

 



 

Seahorses Trip to Harcourt Arboretum 

The Seahorses class had a wonderful time at Harcourt Arboretum on Tuesday, learning about trees, 

wildlife and habitats.  They hunted for signs of wildlife and created some stunning art from natural 

objects.  The highlights included exploring trees and eating lunch with the peafowl!  The children 

behaved impeccably and learnt so much from the day.  Many thanks to our volunteers for assisting us on 

the trip. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Seahorses are also very pleased to have received a gift voucher from Blue Diamond Garden Centre 

to go towards purchasing a garden ornament for their Secret Garden project. 

 

 

Activities Next Week 

Friday 5th July  Tonight!  FoFS Summer Fete 

Tuesday 9th July     Boys’ Football Final 

Wednesday 10th & Thursday 11th July  Stingrays & Sharks “Ali Baba & the Bongo Bandits” 

Thursday 11th July     Seahorses Trip to Appleyard Orchard   

 

 

100 Club Winner 

The winner of the FoFS 100 Club this month is Martin Garrity – well done!  There are still numbers 

available for any anyone interested in joining the club. 

 

 

Reminder 

This is a gentle reminder that, for security and safeguarding reasons, parents and carers must not go into 

any of the classrooms when collecting children after clubs or ASC.   

 

 

I look forward to seeing you all this evening! 

 

 

 

Kind regards,  

 

Jon Hart 

Headteacher 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Tues 9th July – Boys’ Football Final 

Wed 10th July – Stingrays and Sharks Play Performance 
Thurs 11th July – Seahorses Trip to Appleyard Orchard 
Thurs 11th July – Stingrays and Sharks Play Performance 
Mon 15th July – Year 6 Presentation Evening 

Tues 16th July – Year 6 Trip to Hinksey Pool 

Thurs 18th July – Summer School Disco 

Tues 23rd July – Leavers’ Service 10am 


